St. Charles Parish	Planning Board of Commissioners	February 7, 2013
	Minutes
Mr. Gibbs: Next item on the agenda is PZHO-2013-05 requested by Tina Berteau for special permission to operate Studio 124 a hair salon at 124 Ducayet Drive, Destrehan. Zoning District R-1A. Council District 3. Mr. Romano.

Mr. Romano: Thank you Mr. Chairman. Ms. Berteau applied for a permit to operate a one chair, one washbowl, one dryer salon in her home in early January.  In addition to the requirement for two additional off-street parking stalls for customers, a home-based salon must meet the requirements of the Cosmetology Board, the State Fire Marshal (Life Safety Code), and the Building Official (Louisiana State Uniform Construction Code). 

The applicant is confident that the Cosmetology Board will approve the business.  There appears to be adequate area to develop the required parking stalls in the existing circular driveway; however, a site plan at the time of writing has not yet been submitted, I checked the file and I do see one in our file. The applicant is working with the State Fire Marshal and the Building Official to comply with their requirements.  Issuance of the home occupation license should be contingent upon the approvals of a site plan, Building Official approval and State Fire Marshal approval.

Ms. Berteau has been informed that zoning compliance for a business will not negate any restrictive covenants that may be on the property.

The Department’s recommendation is Approval contingent upon the following: 
1.  Approval of a site plan 
2.  Compliance with building codes
3.  Compliance with Fire Marshal requirements

Mr. Gibbs: Thank you Mr. Romano.  Anyone in the audience to speak on PZHO-2013-05? 

My name is Tina Berteau, 124 Ducayet Drive and I am applying for a permit to operate a home based salon. That was submitted.

Mr. Romano: I’ve been informed that the fire marshal has already been approved as well.

Mr. Clulee: You do understand with the Department the recommendation with those 3 little deals.

Ms. Berteau: I do. Thank you.

Mr. Gibbs: Anyone to speak in favor or against PZHO-2013-05? 

Mary Schmidt, 130 Ducayet Drive and I approve the application, I’m in favor of it and I know that Ms. Berteau will abide by all regulations.

Mr. Gibbs: Thank you ma’am.

Paula Skaggs, 104 Hurst Court, I approve Tina Berteau’s application and I too am sure that she will abide by all rules. 

Mr. Gibbs: Thank you.

Ella Campo, 105 Ducayet Drive. I have no objections to Ms. Berteau’s request.

Mr. Gibbs: Thank you.

I’m John Campo, I live at 105 Ducayet Drive, I’ve lived there for the last 27 years. I am also a home occupational license holder for the last 21 years and I strongly believe that I as part of a growing number of individuals who are doing this across the country and it’s becoming a stronger part of our economy. It’s a personal belief of mine that the more people that are staying in the neighborhood and working makes my neighborhood safer and I can vouch for that. So I am definitely in favor of this. 

Ms. Marousek: Can I make one recommendation since we have the fire marshal approval and the site plan is approved that we just stipulate the building codes under that section.
Mr. Booth: I recommend that we comply with building codes.

Mr. Clulee: I second.

Mr. Gibbs: Cast your vote.

YEAS:		Pierre, Foster, Booth, Gibbs, Galliano, Clulee
NAYS:	None
ABSENT:	Frangella

Mr. Gibbs: That’s unanimous with Mr. Frangella absent. That also goes to the Council Ms. Berteau and that’s on March 11.
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